CALENDAR

This Week:

- Sunday, August 18: Worship "The Gift of Leadership" Terry Shue, Back to School Sunday
- August 22 Property Commission meeting at 7:00 PM
- Sunday, August 25: Worship 7-Church group outdoor service at OG, carry-in after the service



Church Office oakgrovemc.smithville@gmail.com

Treasurer treasurer.oakgrove.smithville@gmail.com

Church WiFi Password WelcomeOG (OakGrove-Guest)

FH WiFi Password schoolisbestforyou!

Interim Pastoral Team: Terry Shue (330.465.0447) & Mel Hathaway (330.601.6518)



Sunday, August 18, 2024

Prelude: Rita Schrock

Welcome & Call to Worship: Jenifer Hartzler, worship leader

Hymns: Christ is our Cornerstone - VT 4

Come Christians, Join to Sing - VT 28

Gloria Miller, song leader

Community Life Announcements

Prayer

Offering

Hymn: There are Many Gifts - VT 374

Scripture: Exodus 3: 1-14

Sermon: "Leadership Matters" - Terry Shue

Hymn of Response: Here I am, Lord - VT 545

Benediction

Sunday, August 11, 2024

Worship: 133
Offering:

\$6029.00 Spending Plan \$100.00 Mennonite College Assistance \$100.00 MCC School Kits

THIS SUNDAY, 8/18/24

Greeters: 9AM Art & Cheryl Neuenschwander; 10AM Sarah Dunham & Mary Lou Brady

Nursery: Levi Miller & Aaron Bontrager

NEXT SUNDAY, 8/25/24

Greeters: 9AM Fritz & Ellen Sprunger; 10AM Dan & Linda Jaquet

Nursery: Elise Bontrager & Gloria Miller

Happy Birthday!

19 Cole Steiner

20 PJ Miller

23 Steve Turskey

23 Logan Schrock

24 Angela Buller

25 Ella Hofstetter Falb

Happy Anniversary!

23 Steve & Rindy Morphew 24 David & Marjorie Wilcox

Please Remember in Prayer:

- Joann Swartzentruber, in rehab following a fall.
- Conrad family, grieving the loss of John Conrad.
- Bob Krabill, prayers for upcoming heart catheterization on Aug. 29
- World Conflicts Foreign and Domestic
- Mission Associates supported by Oak Grove
 - O Kate Widmer (MMN) France
 - o Matthew and Toni Krabill (MMN) Ghana, West Africa
 - O Austin and Griselda Zuercher (EMM) Honduras

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Welcome Seth Miller Family – The Miller family (Seth, Kristie, Abigail, Susanna, Rebecca) have arrived safely in Ohio. They will be residing at 1947 Sadie Lane, Wooster, OH 44691. Seth will begin his pastoral responsibilities, at Oak Grove, on 8/26/24. His Oak Grove office contact information will be seth.miller@oakgrovemc.org (email) and 330-669-2697 (phone). Additional information regarding his office hours, etc. will be provided after he gets settled. We are looking forward to Seth's leadership at Oak Grove. Please keep Seth and his family in your thoughts and prayers.

-Oak Grove Mennonite Church Board

Next Sunday, August 25, is our 7 church outdoor service and carry-in. Please bring chairs or blankets for outdoor seating, a dish to share and table service for the meal.

Message from Lighthouse Ministries: The Lighthouse Open House and Marketplace Fundraiser is around the corner! Join us on September 14th anytime between 10 a.m. - 3 p.m. for an immersive experience where you will connect with Lighthouse staff, support our student entrepreneurs, and see first-hand what our students experience at the Lighthouse. Bus tours will be available this year, by registration. Our goal is to raise \$50,000 and due to the generosity of our sponsors, the first \$10,000 given will be matched! To learn more about the event and register, visit www.cantonlighthouse.org/openhouse. Can't make it but still want to help the Lighthouse reach its goal? Donations can be made at www.cantonlighthouse.org/give or by mailing a check to Lighthouse Ministries 1931 3rd St SE Canton, OH 44707. Thanks for supporting the youth of southeast Canton!

Join MCC Great Lakes for the Dismukes Project Learning Tour on October 9-13: This learning tour provides a unique experience to learn more about Black history and experiences in the coalfields of Appalachia, while also learning the incredible story of Dr. Henry Dodford Dismukes, an African American physician in the early 1900's. Participants will visit various sites connected with Dr. Dismukes, hear from local speakers, learn about MCC's work to preserve Black history in the area and attend the Dismukes Gala featuring John Ellison. Learn more and register at mcc.org/dismukes-learning-tour. Tickets are also available separately for the Dismukes Gala on October 12 at mcc.org/dismukes-gala.

Oak Grove Preschool-- We're looking for caring persons to join our preschool ministry. Substitute teachers are needed for the coming school year. You will earn \$50 per day with expenses paid to help you qualify. For more information, contact Preschool Administrator Beth Mulpas (330-201-1249), or the church office.